
ICES PROGRAM POLICY 

MANUAL TRANSMITTAL #206 1/31/22 
SECTION SECTION TITLE Description of Changes 

2035.50.00 EFFECTIVE DATE (S) Removed: All SNAP assistance 
groups are given a 12 month 
certification period, 
regardless of certification 
periods that may exist for 
other AG’s in the case. 
 
Add on: All Non-
elderly/disabled SNAP 
assistance groups and 
elderly/disabled AGs with 
earnings and/or self-
employment are given a 12 
month certification period, 
regardless of certification 
periods that may exist for 
other AG’s in the case. 
 
Add on: SNAP assistance 
groups containing all  
 elderly (Individuals aged 
60+) and/or disabled members 
with no earned and/or self-
employment income are given 
a 24 month certification 
period. 

2212.00.00 INTERIM REPORTING (S) Removed: Non-
elderly/disabled and 
elderly/disabled SNAP 
assistance groups with 
earned income will be 
required to complete an 
Interim Contact Form (ICF) 
at the 6th month of the SNAP 
certification period. 
 
Removed: ICF and Interim 
Contact Form from this 
section 
Replaced: with SNAP Interim 
Report (entire section) 
 



Add on: Non-elderly/disabled 
and elderly/disabled SNAP 
assistance groups with 
earned income will be 
required to complete a SNAP 
Interim Report at the 6th 
month of the SNAP 
certification period. 
 
Add on: SNAP assistance 
groups containing all  
 elderly and/or disabled 
members with no earned 
and/or self-employment 
income will be required to 
complete a SNAP Interim 
Report at the 12th month of 
the SNAP certification 
period. 
 
Removed:  If a client turns 
age 60 during the 
certification period, there 
is still a requirement to 
submit an Interim Contact 
Form. This AG would not be 
considered elderly/disabled 
AG. At the next 
certification the AG will no 
longer be required to submit 
an ICF. 
 
Add on: If a client turns 
age 60 during the 
certification period, there 
is still a requirement to 
submit a SNAP Interim Report 
at 6 months. This AG would 
not be considered 
elderly/disabled AG. At the 
next certification the AG 
will be required to submit a 
SNAP Interim Report at 12 
months. 
 
Removed: Households 
containing all 
elderly/disabled members 
with no earned income are 



not required to complete 
interim reports. 
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